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              23 Brisbane Street 

              BERWICK  Victoria  3806 

 

              Saturday, 27th December 2014 

 

Anne Goodban 

 

Monash Health 

Casey Community Team 

Casey Hospital 

Locked Bag 3000 

HALLAM  Victoria  3803 

 

 

 

Dear Anne, 

 

Please note the following review of the meeting held on Friday, 21st June 2013 at Casey Hospital 

between Dr Tennent Tampiyappa, my mother, yourself and I.   

 

When you filled in the “request for a person to receive involuntary treatment from an approved mental 

health service” form; probably at the request of Dr Tennent Tampiyappa; you were clearly intruding 

on an area of responsibility best left up to one's own mother.  As my mother was also at that meeting, 

you can be sure that if she had thought that my involuntary treatment was indicated, she would have 

filled this form in given the opportunity.  Clearly, this form is simply a legal obstacle that you must 

overcome in order to get me to service Dr Tennent Tampiyappa at the expense of my very own 

personal mental health.   

 

I believe the four weeks of involuntary hospitalization which followed only occurred because you, 

Anne, intruded on my mother's personal area of responsibility.  As my mother has requested my 

involuntary treatment on multiple occasions, you can be sure that if she believed it warranted, she 

would have requested it this time. 

 

I feel it clear that as you did not even ask my mother for her opinion, what occurred was only an 

attempt to get me to release Dr Tennent Tampiyappa at the expense of my very own personal mental 

health.  When considering our exchange, all that was indicated for me to recover, was to go back to the 

supportive environment of my own home and cool off for half an hour. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

David Crofts. 

 

P.S. 

 

You break my link to my own mother in the name of my own supposed necessary treatment. 

 

You oppose me and you even oppose my mother !!!! 

 

The clear intent of the legislators of the mental health act 1986 was that the form in question be 

completed by someone outside the medical profession so as to serve as a check and balance upon it, 

and you, Anne, are in clear violation of the spirit of this legislation. 


